SALEM TOURISM BOARD
Minutes of the Regular Meeting
March 13, 2023
5:00 pm

Call to Order

The Salem Tourism Board met Monday, March 13, 2023 at Salem City Hall. 
Chairman Jacob Hockett called the meeting to order at 5:00 pm.  Present were board members Dana Hampton, Leon Chapman, Joy Conner, Brooke Frederick, Chairman Jacob Hockett and Secretary Suetta Oulrey
Minutes
The minutes of the February 13, 2023 meeting were presented for action.
Joy Conner made a motion to approve the minutes.  Dana Hampton seconded the motion.   AYES:  Brooke Frederick, Leon Chapman, Joy Conner, Dana Hampton and Chairman Jacob Hockett.  NAYS:  None. Motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report

There was no Treasurer’s Report available at the time of the meeting.
Presentation of Petitions/Public Comments
Salem Main Street Flag Foundation Grant Application.
Eddy Mulvany had asked the Tourism Board for $2,000. The flag foundation purchases new flags as well as maintaining the lighting system and grounds. Example of 2022 cost: $1,529 for three flags, $2,240 for new light system, $120 to Americana for reinforced braid on flag ends.

Leon Chapman made a motion to approve the $2,000 for the Salem Main Street Flag Foundation. Dana Hampton seconded the motion. AYES: Leon Chapman, Dana Hampton, Joy Conner, Brooke Frederick, and Chairman Jacob Hockett.
NAYS: None. Motion carried.
Grant Reports
Marion County Fair Board has decided to go a different route this year instead of using the grant money that was approved at the February 13, 2023 meeting.
Board Members Report
Chairman Jacob Hockett wanted to touch base on the Eclipse 2024 (April 8). Joy Conner wanted to wait until everyone was at the meeting before Tourism got too involved. Leon Chapman doesn’t think a lot needs to be done. Leon Chapman said that people will already be staying in the hotels/motels. Tabitha Meador thinks that Tourism needs to play a more pro-active role to get more people to come to Salem. Tabitha Meador suggested maybe the Marion County Fairgrounds because they had the extra parking and camper spots. It could be extra revenue for the fairgrounds also. Tabitha Meador said that people are already planning on travel for the Eclipse in 2024. Tabitha Meador suggested a committee to plan for the Eclipse. One person cannot do this. Chairman Jacob Hockett said he would help anyway he could with this. He will contact the fairgrounds and see if they are available. Rex Barbee suggested that maybe the fairgrounds would split the cost with Tourism. Leon Chapman thought maybe have food vendors, flea market on that day. No decisions were made or voted on.
Adjournment
Chairman Jacob Hockett as there was no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 5:25 p.m.
Leon Chapman made a motion to adjourn. Joy Conner seconded the motion. AYES: Joy Conner, Brooke Frederick, Dana Hampton, Leon Chapman and Chairman Jacob Hockett. NAYS: None. Motion carried.
The next regular Tourism meeting is scheduled for Monday, April 10, 2023.
Suetta Oulrey
Recording Secretary                                                                       
